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Kia ora Koutou
It is hard to believe that we are at the end of a
very busy term. It was a real pleasure to attend
our school production last week. Our students
worked really hard and the performance was
excellent. Thank you to the teachers
concerned, Mrs Davies and Sam Baxter for all
your hard work.

Very early on Monday morning the Year 11-13
students left Rai to catch the ferry to
Wellington for a 3 day trip. Every 2 years our
seniors do a city camp to look at tertiary
opportunities and other highlights as well as
experiencing a city environment. Thanks to Mr
Waldie, Ms van Hilst and  Mr MacDonald for
supporting this.

Later on Monday morning Mrs Massey and
Nigel Couper headed off for the annual Maud
Island trip with mainly year 6 students. They
had a great trip and were very lucky to have
the bug man,  Ruud Kleinpaste, on the island to
show them some of the local bugs.

This Year's Pet Day will be in Week 2. Thank you
in advance to our community members for
their support - without your help we would not
be able to run this event.



Tumuaki's Report continued

The forecast looks wet for the first week of the holidays, so it would be a great opportunity
for students to work on Pet Day entries.

On Thursday night we had our first meeting of the new Board of Trustees. The Board
welcomed Jessica Dunbar and Purity Ready as new members. Sophie Harrison has been
elected as the Student Trustee and Jess Massey the Staff Trustee. Jamie Knight was elected
to the Chair.

There are 2 upcoming teacher only days in term 4. The year's 1-8 students will have a
Teacher Only Day on Friday 28th November to focus on the new mathematics curriculum,
while the year 9 and 10’s are at camp. The Year 9 and 10 Teacher Only Day will be the 10th
December and this will be a day where secondary teachers in Nelson Marlborough get
together to work on the new Curriculum.

Summer sport is being organised for term 4. This year we are going to have 4 touch teams
and a volleyball team. There will also be mini tournaments that our students can participate
in term 4.

Recently, you will have read about various industrial actions by teachers and principals. To
date this has not included teachers who are covered by the Area Schools contract. However
it is likely that Area School members will be included in future industrial action. You will
always have a minimum of 3 days notice of industrial action and not all our teachers are
union members so there will be staff available to offer supervision if required. 

During the holidays access to the school grounds will be restricted to the library entrance
and the swimming pool entry. There is planned asbestos removal in the old boiler shed so
you will be unable to access school through the car park area. I have attached a separate
sheet in this newsletter.

I want to wish the five students who are away on the Spirit of New Zealand a great sailing.
The school has been very lucky to have been given sponsorship covering the cost of the
voyage. This is a wonderful opportunity and I hope you have a wonderful voyage. Sail well,
Elin Kiddey, Leah Jones, Gareth Woodley, Cody Aldridge and Oliver Hope.

Finally, congratulations to Aimee Ballantyne who has been offered a full time position at St
Mary’s Blenheim. We wish her well in the next step of her professional journey.

Nga mihi nui
Maree Bookfair dress up day Bookfair dress up day 

Thank you to all who supported
our Scholastic book fair for 2026. 
Due to lack of interest though we

are going to  push out to every
second year.

 Thank you



Secondary News

Kia ora,
Term 3 has finally decided that enough is enough and has moved on its way. Term 4 has yet to
emerge from its yearly slumber, but there are definitely signs it is stirring and preparing to
open its academic eyes in anticipation of what is to come.

Depending on when this newsletter is published, the seniors may still be on camp, returning
from camp, or already back—safe, (hopefully) exhausted, and thoroughly “big-citied out”. If
all has gone to plan, we have been to Weta Workshop, strolled around the precincts of
Wellington, sampled what university life is like, shared a pizza or two, worked out who is a
werewolf, and visited Te Papa.

The end of Term 3 for our students in Years 11–13 is a significant milestone (for our year 13s
even more so), as it signals the closing—for most—of their internal assessments (work
assessed in class that contributes to NCEA credits). The focus now shifts to externals (exams)
and the rigours and challenges these assessments will bring.

Traditionally, students in Years 11–13 go on “exam” or “study” leave at the end of Week 4. This
is when they will be revising madly, emailing teachers for last-minute guidance and advice,
and memorising the exam timetable to ensure they know the when and where of their exams.
It is important to note that exam leave is not a guarantee, nor is it a “break”. It is an invaluable
time for students to consolidate their learning.

To be signed off for exam leave, students must have met several criteria. The most significant
is that Ms Furness and I have had a conversation with them about the number of credits they
have already earned. Students will not be signed off unless they have secured at least 60
credits at their year level (NCEA Level 1, 2, or 3). Those who are short will be expected to
remain at school, completing any remaining assessments contributing to their success, and
of course attending their external examinations. If you require clarification, or if your child is
unsure, please feel free to contact me—I will be glad to provide guidance.

A number of students have also just completed the second round of CAAs (Common
Assessment Activities). The results are expected to be published within the next few weeks.
I am sure that further on in the newsletter there will be details about the wonderful show
Pirates and Mermaids, which was performed so spectacularly last week. It was fantastic to
see so many of you in attendance, but more importantly, it was a privilege to see our
students shine so brilliantly on stage. Kā rawe to all involved.

On that note—stay safe, thank you once again for your support, and enjoy the beautiful
spring days.

Kayden Knight for completing 4
weeks of Uniformed Services
this year at Whenua Iti. This
covered activities with Fire,
Police, Paramedics and the

Defense Forces.
Congratulations Kayden

CONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONS
Congratulations to Bill

Partridge for coming 4th in
the Tasman Secondary

Schools MX Champs for
2025 held in Canvastown
on Friday 12  September.th



Secondary News : Wellington Camp



Primary News

Well, what a great way to end the term for Primary students.  The production of ‘Pirates vs
Mermaids was a hit. So much hard work by everyone involved, so a big thank you to you all.

Ten students have gone to Maud Island for their overnight conservation and boating
experience, with Mrs Massey.  As I write this on Monday morning, they are surely getting great
weather too.  I hope they all enjoy the experience which is a unique opportunity for Year 6
students in our cluster of schools. Hopefully, there will be some great photos to follow, also.

The week will pan-out as normal and there will be a whole school assembly on Thursday to
finish the term.  School as normal on Friday, our last day of the term.  At the beginning of term
4 we will be busy with Pet Day entries for the indoor events that will be on Wednesday 15 and
Thursday 16th October.

School starts again on Monday 6th October and the primary classes will be getting their Pet
Day work and activities ready.  Some of the entries on the schedule can be done in the term
break time. Please keep pet entries coming in to Renee or myself as soon as possible.

Have a great holiday everyone. I hope it is restful with lots of fine weather.

Karen Davies
Head of Primary Syndicate.

Congratulations to these students for getting CAUGHT BEING
GOOD, we hope you enjoy your Duffy book prizes. And to the

rest of the primary students we hope you enjoy your choices of
books with THANKS TO DUFFY BOOKS IN HOMES

Conrad Horton Year 4, Khloe Dunbar Year 4,
Jake Ballantyne Year 4, Jack Burrow Year 5,
Harley Partridge Year 3, Harriet Leov Year 6,
Indie Ballantyne Year 6, Dawn Ready Year 6

Louie Thompson Year 1, Mia Dunbar Year 1, Anna
Alvarez Year 2, Joy Harrison Year 2, Madison

Hansen Year 2, Andrew Ready Year 2, 
Haven Marshall Year 1, Jack Massey Year 1, 

Dulmeth Uhanovitage Year 1

CAUGHT BEING 
GOOD



PRODUCTION 2025 PIRATES VS MERMAIDS



PRODUCTION 2025 PIRATES VS MERMAIDS



Primary News

10 Students travelled to Maud Island this week as part of our annual experience for Year 6
students. This year we were treated to fantastic weather and amazing company from Richard
de Hamil, Miranda and Dan from DoC and New Zealand’s favourite bug man, Ruud Kleinpaste! 

We walked big hills, explored the bush and World War II structures, held wētā and gecko, played
games and jumped off the jetty. Richard taught us all about creatures on the rocky shore, while
Ruud inspired us with fascinating facts about our native insects. 

We would like to say a big thank you to Nigel Couper for coming along with us this year, as well
as Miranda, Dan, Richard, Ruud for making our trip such a success!

MAUD ISLAND





Whole School Fundraiser

Watermelon &
Cucumber Twin Pack



Whole School Fundraiser

RAI VALLEY AREA SCHOOL 12-3165-0348666-000 Ref: SEEDS



Whole School News



Whole School News

Nelson Football Sessions

Throughout terms 2 and 3, the primary
syndicate have had the opportunity to

participate in fortnightly football sessions
with Alberto and Nico, from Nelson Football.
These sessions have included skill work and
game play. Thanks to Alberto and Nico for
their energy and efforts - the classes have
really enjoyed their football experiences. 

Mrs Linton. 



Duke of Ed News



Could you please notify Pauline, when required as soon as possible,
at the school office regarding above issues with a reason, either by

phone (03 5716 016) and leave a message or by email
(office@rai.school.nz) or personally to the office. 

This allows up-to-date recorded information for emergencies. If
students are late at school or leaving during school hours: Parents

need to sign in or out at the school office. 
Thank you in advance. Pauline

Whole School News

Student Absence / Buses / After School Arrangements / Students arrive late /

Parent deliver or collect students

Art By Vincent Wiesner

Safety for Students is important

Please be aware of vehicles at school
and especially at these busy times 
of before and after school.
At the end of school, students need to
wait within the school gate for the 
parent / caregiver to collect them.
If it is raining, the students can stand
on the veranda by the office or be
inside the office.



Whole School News



Whole School News



Community News

Curious Cove Holiday Camps – the next
holidays are fast approaching but we still

have some vacancies available for the
following camps:

Sept Senior Camp (11 – 14 yrs) – Mon
22nd – Fri 26th Sept. Cost $225

Oct Junior Camp (8 – 10 yrs) – Mon 29th
Sept – Fri 3rd Oct. Cost $225

 
Visit our website (www.curiouscove.org)
for more information or to complete the
online enrolment to secure your place.

https://www.curiouscove.org/


Community News



Community News
Eating Disorder Recovery Coaching
As a parent, watching your child struggle with an eating disorder can
feel overwhelming and exhausting. I know this journey personally,
both from lived experience and from supporting a loved one, and I
also know that full recovery is possible.
Through eating disorder recovery coaching, I walk alongside young
people and their families, helping them make peace with food,
movement, and their bodies. You and your child can be supported
every step of the way.
Let’s connect and arrange a free consultation today.
Rebecca, WithLoveED Certified Eating Disorder Recovery Coach
(CCIEDC)
withloveed.com

Entries are now open for the
Creative/Handmade/Student, Equestrian,

and Livestock sections. It would be wonderful
if you could include this information in your

next newsletter to parents and/or if you
wanted to get the students involved at
School that would be also be fantastic.

👉 All entries are online this year, and
schedules can be downloaded from our

website:
https://www.marlboroughshow.co.nz/entryinf

o-schedules

The Show will be a one-day event on
Saturday 8 November, 9am – 4pm. Along with

competitions, families can enjoy live
entertainment, trade sites, food and coffee
stalls, and of course, the amusement area.

Entry is just $10 for adults, and children
under 16 are FREE.

I’ve attached a poster that you’re welcome to
include in your newsletter and the three
schedules. Thank you so much for your
support in sharing this event with your
community - it’s greatly appreciated!

If you have any questions, please don’t
hesitate to get in touch.

Kind regards,
Alice Parkinson
Secretary

Marlborough A & P Association

03 578 5822| PO Box 115, BLENHEIM 7240 |
www.marlboroughshow.co.nz

https://withloveed.com/
https://www.marlboroughshow.co.nz/entryinfo-schedules
https://www.marlboroughshow.co.nz/entryinfo-schedules


Community News




